

~Unapproved~

Tradition 3 Group Conscience Meeting Minutes

February 23, 2025

1. Meeting was called to order by Ashley D w/ The Responsibility Statement
2. **Group Secretary's Report** (Amy T)
 - a. January 2025 Minutes approved
3. **Group Treasurer's Report** (John B)
 - a. Nothing to report - everything fine, finances stable
4. **GSR Report** (Brian B)
 - a. Plain language Big Book (PLBB)
 - i. T5 voiced opinion to District against PLBB (each group is autonomous)
 - b. Any members with feedback or opinions regarding PLBB - talk to Brian to pass on to District
5. **Group Institutional Representative (GIR) Report** (Reagan B)
 - a. Busy reaching out to treatment centers
 - i. Teen Challenge - Reagan visited & they are looking for mentors and/or volunteers
 1. Reagan & another member spoke at their Outpatient Meeting Friday, February 21st
 - ii. Nystrom & Assoc. - going to be sharing at one of their outpatient programs as well
6. **Steering Committee Chair Report** (Frank K)
 - a. Frank met with the president of Safe Harbor Board - Dave L
 1. Dave L. working on getting the building locks rekeyed. Combination on the box will stay the same
 - b. Frank gathering a list of emergency contact key people to post in the window/front door of the building in case no one available to unlock door for meeting
7. **Group Archives Chair** (Absent)

8. **Group Supply & Pop Chair** (?? proxy for Joey R)
 - a. Pop expiring - 36 cans of Diet Pepsi thrown away
 - b. Joey has talked with members about making sure pop gets rotated
9. **Group Cleaning Chair** (Amy T proxy for Jeremy H)
 - a. Cleaning on Sundays after the meeting, volunteers to help are always welcome
10. **Group Literature Chair** (Stefanie C)
 - a. Medallions - looking at past and new vendors for cost savings, 2 & 12 year medallions are low stock; just waiting to decide on vendor
 - b. Ordering more new plain language Big Books and hardcover 12X12's
 - c. Newcomer packets for Newcomers Meeting not being utilized, will talk to Roy & Fran about getting them to the newcomer at the meeting
11. **Group Speaker Chair** (Kevin S)
 - a. February speakers were a success, attendance average = 25 people
 - b. March speakers are lined up
 - i. Maggie S - March 8th
 - ii. Jay M - March 15th
 - iii. Luca (outside T3) - March 22
 - iv. Angie H - March 29th
 - c. Potluck has low attendance
 - d. Will put poster up announcing upcoming speakers
12. **Group Cake Night/Potluck Chair** (Heather W)
 - a. February cake night/potluck was a success
 - b. March Recovery theme is "We are the lucky ones" from 12X12
 - c. People interested in helping to decorate/prep for cake night be here at 4pm
13. **Group Anniversary Chair** (Angie- chair, Brian-co-chair)
 - a. Anniversary is in June
 - b. Planning & committee formation is behind in development
 - c. Committee chairs & volunteers needed ASAP!! See Angie/Brian to get involved
 - d. Looking at alternative entertainment (besides dance), possibly recovering Comedian

14. **Group Grapevine Representative** (Steve, proxy for Keith C??)
 - a. Everything fine
15. **Group Technology Chair Report** (Maggie S)
 - a. Names of upcoming speakers have been getting posted on T3 website page
 - b. 246 visitors went to our website last month; 0 of them were unique
 - c. See Maggie with suggestions for website posts
16. **Old Business:** None
17. **New Business:**
 - a. Format Change - Stephanie motioned to add a reminder to the announcement section regarding housekeeping items: After Dr. Bob and profanity announcement add: *"In addition to this, please also be respectful and mindful of other groups that may be meeting in nearby areas as your meeting concludes. Keep voices low & move outside for conversations until their meetings have fully wrapped up."*
 - b. Format Change (Whitney) - proposed Lord's Prayer (a Christian prayer) at end of meeting be replaced with 7th Step Prayer or any Big Book prayer to be more inclusive to all members
18. **Motion to Close**
19. **Serenity Prayer**